




 
                      
                              

                        PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

The Butte County Association of Governments (BCAG) is designated by the U.S. Department of 
Transportation (DOT) and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) as the Metropolitan Planning 
Organization (MPO) for Butte County and its incorporated cities.  As the MPO, BCAG is required to 
prepare a Federal Transportation Improvement program (FTIP) every two years and a long-range 
Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) every three years.  The purpose of the FTIP is to identify all 
transportation-related projects that require federal funding or other approval by the Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA) or the Federal Transit Administration (FTA).  The FTIP also identifies all non-
federal, regionally significant projects for information and air quality emissions modeling purposes.    The 
FTIP indicates the area's short-term plan for use of federal dollars and other resources for the 
maintenance, operation, and improvement of the transportation system and the achievement of federal air 
quality standards over the next three federal fiscal years.  The RTP identifies the long-range 
transportation plans for specific funding programs through the year 2025. 
 
The purpose of this notice in particular, is to inform the public that new Transportation Enhancements 
and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality funding will be programmed as part of the 2004 FTIP 
update. Before the FTIP is prepared, BCAG is soliciting input early in the planning process. The public is 
encouraged to participate and provide input to both the FTIP and the RTP and learn how these 
documents relate to each other as well as to learn more about transportation funding in Butte County.  
Both documents will be available for review on the Internet at www.bcag.org as they are developed and at 
each of the Butte County public libraries once a draft is complete. Comments and questions can be 
directed to Mr. Iván García, Programming Manager for the Butte County Association of Governments at 
965 Fir Street, Chico CA 95928; by phone at 530-879-2468, or by e-mail at igarcia@bcag.org.  The public 
may also contact the respective public works departments to find out what projects will be nominated for 
funding and to provide input as well. 
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